
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
November 13, 1980 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, convened 
in special session at 8:00 a.m. the 13th day of November, 1980, in 
the Civic Auditorium at City Hall. Those present were Council 
members Louis Brach, Dale Hollingsworth, Robert Holmes, Bill 
O'Dwyer, and Jane Quimby, a quorum. Council members Frank Dunn and 
Karl Johnson were absent. Also present were City Manager Jim 
Wysocki, City Attorney Gerald Ashby, and Deputy City Clerk Teddy 
Martinez. 
 
RESOLUTION 
 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION 1981 BUDGET 
 
IMPLEMENTING DOCUMENTS 
 
LEVYING TAXES FOR THE YEAR 1980 IN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO 
 
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO: 
 
That there shall be and hereby is levied upon all taxable property 
within the limits of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, for the 
year 1980 according to the assessed valuation of said property, a 
tax of twelve (12) mills on the dollar ($1.00) upon the total 

assessment of taxable property within the City of Grand Junction, 
Colorado, for the purpose of paying the expenses of the municipal 
government of said City and certain indebtedness of the City, for 
the fiscal year ending December 31, 1981. 
 
ADOPTED and APPROVED this 13th day of November, 1980. 
 
 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 
 
 

____________________ 
Deputy City Clerk 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Brach, seconded by Councilman 
Hollingsworth and carried with Councilmen HOLMES and O'DWYER 
voting NO, the Resolution was passed and adopted as read. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING LAND CONVEYANCE TO HOUSING AUTHORITY 
 
The following Resolution was read: 
 



RESOLUTION 

 
AUTHORIZING CONVEYANCE OF CITY LANDS BY THE CITY MANAGER. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
That the City Manager, James E. Wysocki, be authorized and 
directed to convey to the Housing Authority of the City of Grand 
Junction, as the act of the City and on behalf of the City, and 
property situate in the City of Grand Junction, Mesa County, 
Colorado, and described as: 
 
RESOLUTION - ADOPTION OF DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 1980 MILL 
LEVY (5 MILLS) 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
LEVYING TAXES FOR THE YEAR 1980 IN THE GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, 
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 
COLORADO: 
 
That in accordance with the provisions of 31-25-817 of Colorado 
Revised Statutes, 1973, there shall be and hereby is levied upon 
all taxable property within the Grand Junction, Colorado, Downtown 
Development Authority limits, for the year 1980 according to the 
assessed valuation of said property, a tax of five (5) mills on 
the dollar ($1.00) upon the total assessment of taxable property 

within the Grand Junction, Colorado, Downtown Development 
Authority, for the purpose of paying the expenses of said 
Authority for the fiscal year ending December 31, 1981. 
 
APPROVED and ADOPTED this 13th day of November, 1980. 
 
 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________ 

Deputy City Clerk 
 
Upon motion by Councilman O'Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Brach 
and carried with Councilman HOLMES voting NO, the Resolution was 
passed and adopted as read. 
 
Lots 1 through 16, inclusive, all in Block 114, CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION, 
 
the property not being used or held for park or other governmental 
purpose. 



 

PASSED and ADOPTED this 13th day of November, 1980. 
 
 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________ 
Deputy City Clerk 
 
Upon motion by Councilman O'Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Brach 
and carried, the Resolution was passed and adopted as read. 

 
CITY PERSONNEL MANUAL 
 
City Manager Wysocki distributed preliminary copies of the amended 
City Personnel Manual to City Council. A complete explanation of 
all changes was attached. Council is to review the manual, and 
make its conclusions by early January. A meeting date is to be set 
to discuss these changes. 
 
LIAISON PROGRAM 
 
A brief report from Police Chief Ed Vander Took was distributed 
showing how a liaison program could be initiated. The report is 
for Council's review and possible action approximately one year 

from this date. 
 
BUDGET ITEMS 
 
Council as yet has various funds to make determinations on - 
Finance and General Government departments, review of revenue 
sharing projects, etc. A definite date and time for such 
discussion was not set. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Brach, seconded by Councilman O'Dwyer 
and carried, the meeting was adjourned. 
 

Teddy Martinez 
____________________ 
Teddy Martinez 
Deputy City Clerk 


